
 

 

 

 

The week ahead   

 
Mon., May 22  Gr. 5 to Annapolis, 9:25 am-3:00 pm 

MSA Tennis, 3:50 pm, gym 

       

Tue., May 23  Kindergarten to College Park Aviation Museum, 9:30 am 

   Head Start Picnic at Cabin John Park, 10:15 am 

Legos, 3:50 pm, rm. 149 

Chess, 3:50 pm, rm. 209 

 

Wed., May 24  Gr. 3 to Smithsonian Museum, 9:30 am  

Spanish, 3:50 pm, rm. 159 

   Mad Science, 3:50 pm, rm. 150    

    

Thur., May 25  Scoop Night at Baskin-Robbins/Restaurant Night at Gregorio’s, 5:00-9:00 pm

              

Fri., May 26  Black History Celebration, 7:00 pm, APR  

 

School is closed for Memorial Day, Monday May 29. 

Have a great, long weekend! 
A Look Ahead  

 May 29  School Closed for Memorial Day Holiday 

 May 30  Instrumental Music Concert, 7:00 pm, APR 

 May 31  Gr. 1 to Sharp Farm, 9:30 am-2:00 pm 

 June 2  Bells Mill Bash, 5:30-8:00 pm (see ticket info below) 

 June 5-7 Geo Bowl for Gr. 3-5 

 June 7  GT Info Meeting for Gr.2 Parents 

 June 9  Gr. 4 Wax Museum, 9:30 am, APR 

 June 14 Gr. 5 Picnic at Inverness Pool, 9:30 am-2:30 pm 

 June 15 Gr. 5 Promotion Ceremony, 7:00 pm, Churchill HS auditorium 

 June 16 Last Day of School, early release, 1:20 pm 

 June 27 Report Cards mailed home 

   

 For those families who are unable to commit to 3 full weeks of Camp Bells 

Mill/KinderCamp (July 10-28, 8:30 am-noon), we are now offering the option of 

registering for only 1 or 2 weeks.  The cost is $185 per week or $550 for all 3 weeks.   

Information letter and registration form are attached to this newsletter.  Camp will be 

staffed by Ms. Wolfe, Ms. Jackson, Ms. O’Neill, Mr. Hirsch, Ms. Floyd, Ms. Conran, Ms. 

Jen Obendorfer, Mr. Romans, Ms. Matthews and Mr. Leffler.    
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 It’s time again for the No Kid Hungry Bake Sale and Raffle sponsored by Ms. Wolfe’s 

class. Did you know that 1 in 6 children live with hunger in the United States?  That’s 13 

million kids in the United States!  All proceeds from our bake sale go to the No Kid Hungry 

campaign that helps children who may go hungry, especially during the summer months when 

they are out of school.  No Kid Hungry helps feed children during school vacations and helps to 

provide breakfast to children in highly impacted schools.  Be sure to come see the cutest bakers 

in town on Sunday, May 21 from 10:00 – 2:00 at the Giant in Potomac Promenade.  All 

baked goods sell for $1.  Come support Share Our Strength’s No Kid Hungry Campaign and 

enjoy some yummy treats!  For more information about hunger in America, please go to 

https://www.nokidhungry.org/ 

  

 Restaurant/Celebrity Scoop Night is Thursday, May 25, 5:00-9:00 pm.  Join us for dinner 

at Gregorio’s (dine in or carry out) and ice cream at Baskin Robbins.  Your favorite BMES 

staff members will scoop ice cream at the Cabin John Baskin Robbins.  A portion of the 

evening’s sales will benefit the PTA, so don’t forget to mention Bells Mill at both places.    

 

 Black History Celebration is Friday, May 26, 7:00 pm.  This event is rescheduled from 

February.  Join us for an evening of poetry, song, dance and more.  Dinner will be served.  

There is no cost to attend this event which is sponsored by Minds in Motion Childcare and 

LaTisha Gasaway, Bells Mill parent.  Questions, Ms. Gasaway at 301-977-9393.   

 

 BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION ICE CREAM PARTY CONTEST UPDATE:  May is the 

LAST month to turn in your Box Tops to win your child’s class an ice cream party. Make sure 

that you put your child's teacher's name on the page or bag when you deposit them into the Box 

Top bin in the front hallway of the school. There are many classes neck and neck with only a 

few Box Tops separating them! Thank you for supporting Bells Mill through this wonderful 

program!   

 

 Attention parents of students who are new to MCPS and all Gr. 2 parents, there will be a 

meeting on Wednesday, June 7, 2017, 7:00 pm, in the Media Center.  We will review the 

Global Screening Process for Gifted and Talented identification, and we will discuss how to 

read and interpret the Parent Report.    

  

 Bells Mill Bash will be held June 2, 5:30-8:00 pm (RAIN OR SHINE).  This is a fun end of 

year event for all families and all grades. There will be multiple inflatables for kids to play 

on, a rock-climbing wall, face painting, crafts, popcorn, cotton candy, and a DJ. Potomac Pizza 

and Carmen's Italian Ice and Custard will be available for purchase. Food truck purchases are 

NOT included in the cost of the ticket.  Purchase advance tickets online until May 26 for 

$15/child (children under age 3 do not require a ticket).  Tickets will be $17 at the door.  For 

online ticket sales, visit http://bellsmill.org/fundraisers/online-store/ .  Parents/adults, please 

consider volunteering an hour of your time to help with this event.  To sign up, visit    

            http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080f4fa8af22a46-bells .  Questions, Jamie@LHSFNA.org . 

 

 MCPS Parents Encouraged to Complete Engagement Survey  A random sample of families 

will be asked to participate in the 2017 Parent Engagement Survey. Selected parents will 

receive information by mail and are asked to complete the survey online by June 1, 2017. The 

survey is about your experiences with your child’s school and education. Your answers are 

confidential and are reported with the answers from other families. The information you 
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provide will help schools better understand families’ engagement in their children’s education 

and improve connections between schools and families. The survey is brief and can be 

completed in 10 minutes.   

 

 The Montgomery County Board of Education is seeking to fill one vacancy on its five-

member Ethics Panel for a three-year term beginning on July 1, 2017. Members serve 

without compensation.  Responsibilities are: (1) approving financial disclosure forms; (2) 

interpreting the Board of Education’s Ethics Policy and issuing advisory opinions concerning 

its application; and (3) conducting hearings on complaints filed regarding an alleged violation. 

Panel members may not be incumbent members of the Board of Education, school officials, 

employees, or persons employed by a business entity subject to the authority of the Board of 

Education, or spouses of such persons. The Panel meets once a year to review financial 

disclosure forms and as needed to review complaints and requests for advisory opinions. 

Applicants must submit a letter of interest along with a resumé or other documentation to 

support the application by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, May 26, for the appointment to be made at 

the Board meeting on June 13, 2017. Send a letter of interest and resumé to Suzann King, 

Montgomery County Board of Education, 850 Hungerford Drive, Room 123, Rockville, 

Maryland, 20850. For more information, call 301-279-3617.   

 

 The Board of Education has tentatively approved changes to Board Policy ACA, Human 

Relations, and recommended changing the name of Policy ACA to Nondiscrimination, 

Equity, and Cultural Proficiency.  Policy ACA establishes and promotes a framework that 

prepares all students to live and work in a globally-minded society and fosters a positive 

learning environment that embraces all unique and individual differences. It affirms the 

Board’s unwavering commitment that all students and staff demonstrate mutual respect without 

regard to any individual’s actual or perceived personal characteristics. The draft of Policy ACA 

is available for public comment until May 26. Visit 

www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/departments/policy/policy-for-public-comment.aspx to read 

the tentative changes and provide comment.   
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